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HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
of CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

Address:  8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
Phone:  512-863-3020           

Email: mainoffice@holytrinityofcornhill.org 
Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org 

Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Administrative Assistant:  Monica Snook   512-863-3020 
Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Tuesdays @ 2:30 pm 

           Weekend Masses:  Saturday @ 5:00 pm 
                             Sunday @ 8:30 am & 10:30 am 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 3:30–4:40 pm; Sun: 7:30–8:10 am 
    & Wed: 5:30-6:10 pm (or by appt.) 

Parish Contacts & Resources 
 

Director of Faith Formation:  Virginia Loza-Lee 737-215-1042 
 

Financial Bookkeeper:  Rebecca Melend 512-863-3020 
 

Parish Activity Center (PAC) Rentals:  Parish Office 

PAC Manager:  Laura Fowkes 512-922-4808 
 

Cemetery Information:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Director:  Johnny Martinka 512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance:  Scott Templeton 512-845-0221 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek 512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council:  Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 

Pastoral Council:  Stephanie Wright 512-470-5204 
 

Pro-Life Prayer Group:  Kathryn Streadwick 254-721-4530 
K 

Knights of Columbus:  James Von Der Vellen 512-868-6415 

Catholic Daughters of the Americas: Monica Sherek 512-864-4748 
 

Conf. of Christian Mothers:  Deanna Fojtik 254-217-2268 

Religious Articles Cabinet: Deanna Fojtik 254-217-2268 

CEF Enrollments:  Janine Nemec 512-289-9242 
 

K.J.T. Society #55:  John Valenta 281-507-5686 
 

KJZT Society #15:  Belinda Beyer 254-760-0255 
 

Catholic Life Insurance #50: Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 
 

Marriage Preparation:  Contact the priest before setting a 
wedding date and at least 9-12 months before the desired date. 

 

Baptisms: Contact Virginia Loza-Lee for questions and 
requirements (737-215-1042) 

 
 

 
 

  

Pope Francis 

Vatican City State 

Bishop Joe Vásquez 

Diocese of Austin 

The Most Holy Trinity 
May 26, A.D. 2024 

This Week at a Glance 
Sat/Sun, May 25/26 – Building Fund collection at all Masses 
Sun, May 26 – CCM meeting @ 9:30 am in RE Bldg 
Tues, May 28 – Holy Face Prayers/ Hour of Reparation 4:10 pm  
Wed, May 29 – Baptism class 6:30 – 9:00 pm in RE Bldg 
Thurs, May 30 – Adoration 3:00 – 9:00 pm 
Sat, June 1 – Corpus Christi Procession after 5:00 pm Mass 
Sun, June 2 – June Fundraiser @ PAC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 

Rosary for Life 
Open to all parishioners. To sign-up, call the parish 

office. 
 

May 26 – June 2: Phil & Mary Ann Everett 
 
 

June 2 – 9: Keith & Stephanie Zimmerhanzel 

Vocations Crucifix Prayer Campaign 
Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 
 

May 26 – June 2: Helen Havelka 
 

June 2 – 9: Andrew & Susan Klepac 
 

Monday, May 27, 7:00 AM: 
Altar Server: Leo Bringman 
Lector:  Leo Bringman 
 
NO MASSES Tues 5/28 – Thurs 5/30 

Friday, May 31, 6:00 PM:   
Altar Server: Leo Bringman 
Lector:  Leo Bringman 
 
First Saturday, June 1, 7:30 AM: 
Altar Server:  James Nemec 
Lector:  Janine Nemec 
 
Saturday, June 1, 5:00 PM:    
INCENSE – Corpus Christi Procession  

Altar Servers:  Stefeks (3), 
                         Wesley & Noah C. 
Lector:  Monica Sherek 
EMHC:  Ray Nemec, Janine Nemec 
Gift Bearers:Billy & Kathy Meissner 
Head Usher:  Donnie Tschoerner 
 
EMHC to Shut-Ins: June 2 
Route 1: Josh Jacobs 
Route 2: Spencer Chaney  
 

 
 

Saturday May 25 5:00 PM 
Hubert & Dorothy Tomasek (54th Wedding Anniversary),  
†Bill & Margie Stefek, †Allen R. Wenlund 

Sunday May 26 
8:30 AM 

 

10:30 AM 

Pro Populo 
  

†Jim Heuertz 

Monday May 27 7:00 AM †David Lopez 

Tuesday May 28 NO MASS  

Wednesday May 29 NO MASS  

Thursday May 30 NO MASS  

Friday May 31 6:00 PM 
 

†Michael Barrett III 

First Saturday June 1 7:30 AM Craig & Krystle, James Nemec (in thanksgiving) 

Saturday June 1 5:00 PM 
Martha Pavelka (in thanksgiving), †Tommie Martine,  
†Charles Petru 

Sunday June 2 
8:30 AM 

 

10:30 AM 

†Paul Rosipal, †John Illes, †Burt & Susan Carnes 
  

Pro Populo 

 

Last Week’s Collection(s) 
 

Weekly Collection   $ 6,674.00 

Online Donations   $ 2,899.00 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Sunday, June 2 , 8:30 AM:   (Incense) 
Altar Servers:  Joseph & Brigid B.,  
                          Martin & Isaish O                           
Lector:  Louis Brousseau 
EMHC:  Josh Jacobs, Leo Bringman 
Gift Bearers: Ronnie & Cassidy Vrabel 
Head Usher:  Frank Knapek 
 
 
Sunday, June 2, 10:30 AM:   
Altar Servers: Samuel W., Isabella H.,  
                         Rustin S.   
Lector: Denise Sellers  
EMHC: Leslie & Linda Allen  
Gift Bearers: Hodgson Family 
Head Usher:  Bill McDonald 
 

 

In Memoriam 

We extend our sympathies and prayers to 
 the families of  

Dennis Messex Sr. (father of Dennis Messex)  
and Melissa Vrabel (sister to Gina Vrabel)  

who has passed away.   
Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let 

perpetual light shine upon them.   
May they rest in peace.  Amen. 

 

 



 
The Confraternity of Christian Mothers shares God’s love through prayer, education, support & service to our parish families. Our next 
meeting will be on Sunday, May 26 at 9:30 a.m.  All ladies of our parish are welcome to join us in planning our summer 
activities. Congratulations to our graduating High School Seniors, we’re so proud of you.And happy Month of Mary, pray the rosary for peace!! 
 
To help parents prepare for that most sacred Sacrament, we will have a Baptism Preparation class here at Holy Trinity on 
Wednesday, May 29th.  The class will be held from 6:30 – 9:00 pm and parents and godparents should attend.  To ensure that we have 
adequate resources, registration is required.  Please RSVP to Virginia htcdre@holytrinityofcornhill.org. 
 
The American Legion would like to place flags on our Veteran graves before Memorial Day. If you know of anyone who is a Veteran, is 
buried at our cemetery and does not have some sort of identification as a Veteran, please let Mary Simek know ASAP. Please include a 
general idea of where the grave is.  Mary can be contacted at 512-775-2599. 
 
KJZT Society #15 has graciously donated personal size Holy Water bottles that have been blessed by Fr. Stephen.  They are free of charge 
and located in the foyer of the church next to the Holy Water Font.   
                                  
We will have our monthly Building Fund Collection this weekend (March 25/26).  Thank you in advance for your generosity. 
 
If you would like to donate toward our Father’s Day Altar Flowers, in honor or memory of your father (or other loved ones), you may do 
so by completing and returning a “Father’s Day Mass Remembrance” envelope (by the bulletins). Please make sure you mark living or 
deceased and print clearly! Envelopes should be turned in by Sunday, June 9th, for the June 16th bulletin. 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
As Jesus tells his disciples in Matthew’s Gospel, “The harvest is abundant but the laborers are few; so ask the master of the harvest to send 
out laborers for his harvest.” We too must pray for more priests and religious. Only God can move the hearts of men and women to consider 
the priesthood and religious life. So let us all pray that young men and women hear and respond generously to the Lord’s call to the 
priesthood and religious life.                                                                                            Most Reverend Joe S. Vásquez, Bishop of Austin 
 
Cedarbrake retreat:  A Summer Silent Retreat will be offered May 31- June 5 at Cedarbrake Catholic Retreat Center in Temple. This retreat 
is an opportunity to learn more about God and yourself through the gift of silence. Talks, Mass, adoration, and confession will be part of this 
retreat. One may choose from two to five nights. Father Harry Dean and Brian Egan will lead this retreat. The cost varies depending on the 
number of nights. For more information, visit www.austindiocese.org/cedarbrake or call (254) 780-2436. 
 
Please join us for Texas Alliance for Life’s Walk for Life on Saturday, June 15, 8:30-10:00 AM in Austin, Cedar Park, Georgetown, San 
Marcos, and Harker Heights. The walk-a-thon is for the entire family. Walk with us to promote the sanctity of innocent human life and raise 
funds for programs that protect mothers, unborn babies, and pregnancy resource centers. To register as a walker and get pledges, please 
visit www.texasallianceforlife.org or call 512-477-1244. 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Happy Feast Day!  Today is the Feast Day of our Parish, Holy Trinity.  It is a day to celebrate!  “O most Holy Trinity, Undiv ided 

unity, Holy God, mighty God, God immortal be adored!”  This is the refrain of one the hymns in honor of the Holy Trinity, God the 
Father, God the Son, and God the Holy Spirit.  One God, Three Divine Persons.  A mystery of our faith.  This mystery was revealed 
to us by Jesus as He said “Go, therefore, and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, and of the Son, 
and of the Holy Spirit…” as we heard in today’s Gospel according to Matthew.  Jesus also spoke of Himself as the Son and how He 
and the Father are one.  He also spoke of sending us the Holy Spirit, which we celebrated last Sunday on the feast of Pentecost.  
Our belief in the Trinity is central to our faith as Christians.  It is one of the teachings that all Christians profess, even if they never 
mention the term in their services, and it is one of the teachings that must be professed by every denomination if they are going to 
call themselves Christian.  We profess our belief in the Trinity every time we make the Sign of the Cross and any time a blessing is 
given by a priest or deacon.  Also, we usually end our prayer by saying “Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy 
Spirit.  As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end.  Amen.”  May the most holy Trinity bless us all. 

 Next weekend is the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, also known as Corpus Christi.  We will have a 
procession with the Blessed Sacrament after the 5:00 pm Mass on Saturday.  Let us join together to honor the Body and Blood 
of our Lord present in the Eucharist, the Blessed Sacrament, by participating in this procession.  To God be all glory and honor, now 
and forever. 

 Please pray for all the priests of the Diocese of Austin as they attend a meeting Tuesday thru Thursday of this week in 
Horseshoe Bay, west of Austin.  May the Holy Spirit guide them in their discussions. 

 Many people are beginning their summer vacations.  Always remember to take a nice set of clothes along with you so that you 
will be properly dressed for Mass wherever you go.  Check ahead of time to locate the Catholic Church and find out the Mass times 
so that you will be on time for Mass.  You can find the Mass times for almost every parish by going to www.masstimes.org or by 
using their App on your smartphone.  It is important that we do not neglect our worship of God and that we keep His Commandment 
to keep Holy the Sabbath Day. 

 May all of you have a most blessed week.                                                                  Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
 

 
 

K ZAMYŠLENÍ:  Pojem Nejsvětější Trojice nastiňuje více míst Nového zákona, jako např. závěr dnešního evangelia. Zvláště v 
Janově evangeliu vidíme, že pojem Trojice odvozujeme z popisovaných vazeb mezi Otcem, Synem a Duchem. Z toho plyne, že 
základní vlastnost Boha je vztah. Bůh žije z nekonečně milujícího vztahu mezi Bohem Otcem a Bohem Synem, resp. jejich 
společného sdílení Ducha svatého. Bůh Otec nikdy nepřestal naprosto milovat Syna a také Syn nikdy nepřestal milovat Otce. Je 
třeba se vzdát pokřivených teorií, kde Ježíš smiřuje člověka s Otcem tím, že si na něm Bůh Otec vylije hněv za hříšné lidstvo. Opak 
je pravdou. Otec miluje Syna tak, že by pro něj udělal cokoli, a podobě i Syn. A právě Bůh Syn se pro lásku k Otci stává člověkem. A 
Bůh Otec s nesmírnou bolestí připustil, že milovaný Syn se vydal na cestu záchrany člověka za cenu sebeobětování. Tato bolest 
Otce je jeho oběť, dar člověku. Ale právě pro vzájemnou lásku Otce a Syna žádná smrt nemůže přerušit vztah proudící mezi 
osobami Trojice. A do tohoto místa žáru lásky je nyní pozván každý člověk, který přijal Krista. 
 
Solemnidad de la Santísima Trinidad:  En esta festividad de la Santísima Trinidad, Dios se revela a si mismo a nosotros como 
uno que no está solo, como uno que es relacional, uno que es Trinidad. Por lo tanto, nosotros, que estamos hechos a imagen de 
Dios compartimos esta naturaleza comunal, social. Alcancemos a otros y construyamos relaciones de amor y justicia. 
 

http://www.austindiocese.org/cedarbrake
https://www.texasallianceforlife.org/


  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Meal (Dine-In and To-Go) 

Fried Chicken & Sausage (with dressing, noodles & green beans) 
 

Serving from 11 a.m. – 1 p.m. (or until sold out) 

$15 Adult/ $8 child per plate.  $15 Adult plate only in drive-thru 

 

 

Desserts 
 

Homemade baked items such as cakes, pies, kolaches, cookies & bars are 

needed, and much appreciated, from parishioners. 
 

All desserts should be brought to the PAC the morning of the event– 

BY 10 a.m.! 
 

 

Monetary Donations 
If you would like to donate to help offset the cost of the groceries and 

supplies, you may do so using the provided envelopes on the bulletin 

tables. Any amount is greatly appreciated!  

 

Workers Needed 
Volunteers are needed for various duties. Please see the sign up sheet on 

the table in the foyer of the church.  You may also contact Jennifer 

Marquis (254-718-9697) to help! 

 † June Fundraiser  † 
  Su n d a y, June 2, A.D. 2024 

  HTCC Parish Activity Center 
 

 


